

"Room to Grow"

Edition: 28/04/2017

The News

Arreton St George's CE (Aided) Primary School

School Lane, Arreton, Isle of Wight, PO30 3AD Telephone: 01983 528429

Email: Admin@arretoncepri.iow.sch.uk Website: www.arretoncepri.iow.sch.uk



DIARY

Monday 1st May

Bank holiday- school closed.

Tuesday 2nd May

Year 5/6 football match at Broadlea 3.30pm kick off

Monday 8th- Thursday 11th

May

SATS

Tuesday 16th May

Parents meeting for children attending Italy residential at 8.30am in the school hall.

Friday 19th May

Hiccup Class out at UKSA

Friday 26th May

Development dayschool closed to pupils.

All children need to have a water bottle in school every day.

Danny, our cook, has begun serving the new Chartwells menu this week, see the photos below. There is always an option of two meals or a jacket potato with cheese, beans or tuna. As well as the main pudding, children can choose to have fresh fruit or yogurt and the salad bar is always full, including freshly baked bread.



After school club letters have gone home today, please ensure you return the form in an envelope with the correct money ASAP as spaces are limited.

Elmer Class thoroughly enjoyed their trip to Briddlesford Lodge Farm yesterday, full write up and photos to follow next week.

Uniform Reminder

Please can parents remind children that make up and nail varnish is not allowed in school. Also only one pair of STUD earrings are allowed, and these MUST be removed before any PE or sporting activity. Thank you for your cooperation. Please ensure that all uniform is clearly named.

The Salvation Army- Recycle with Michael

Yesterday we had a visit from The Salvation Army Trading Company. He came to congratulate the school on the fantastic 1.4 tonnes of clothing we recycled with our Recycle with Michael clothing bank, the most donated by any Isle of Wight school this year! Please remember to keep donating, not only do the clothes help The Salvation Army, but it also helps raise funds for the school.

Free Sports and Cooking Equipment

This is the last week to collect Active Kids vouchers from Sainburys that can be exchanged for sports and cooking equipment for our school. Please put your vouchers in the box in the school foyer.

Potter Class Mathletics

Mr Fleming will be setting Maths homework tasks on Friday (today) using the Mathletics programme. All pupils have their log in and passwords in their planners and use the activities in class so will be well used to the format. If you experience any issues using the programme please let us know as soon as possible or drop Mr Fleming an email

at: c.fleming@arretoncepri.iow.sch.uk Mr Fleming will be checking throughout the week, but activities set need to be completed by the following Friday.

Celebration Assembly

Aslan Class

Olivia- For her fantastic participation and knowledge in Science.

Rosie- For winning a bronze handheld equipment badge in gymnastics.

Gandalf Class

Poppy and Joel- For all round attitude to learning.

Hettie and Charlie- For being positive role models in social situations, supporting their peers .

Indie- For her amazing achievements in her dancing.

Hiccup Class

Mia- For progress in maths.

Harry C- For effort in maths.

Oskar- For effort and application in maths.

Attendance:

• In Spring term Potter Class had the highest attendance at 97.5%, followed by Aslan Class with 97.3% and Paddington Class with 97.1%. Well done!

A message from Arreton PTA

Thank you to everyone who supported our duck race on 23rd April. We sold all of our ducks and everyone that came along had a lovely afternoon.

Congratulations to our winners: 1st Place - Duck 39 - Daveda Wyatt

2nd Place - Duck 236 - Dawson Greatrex

3rd Place - Duck 3 - Sara Ball

The event raised a fantastic £342 for the PTA!

Also congratulations to our Schools Lottery winners over the holidays: Emma, Karl and Hazel. Well done!

Winners of the Easter Quest will be announced next week.

This half term we will be holding a disco at the community centre on 20th May. We will also be planning our summer events. The next PTA meeting will be on Friday 5th May. If anyone would like to come and see what we do, please join us. It is very informal and we have biscuits!